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Welcome to Cabra Confidential. If you have any suggestions or contributions please email me at 

bbasan@cabragolf.com.au 
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Steve Kazurinsky (Greens Super),  Taylor Fluke, 
Jackson Graham, Chris Catt, Jessie Carl, Jay 

Locchi, Nick McCann, Shane Attard,  
Phil CooperðMechanic  



 

 2 

 

 

  

 
 

 

 

 

Well I am sad to say that Autumn has finally come to an end, what a magnificent couple of 
months of weather we experienced. 

A fair bit of activity since the last Newsletter so I hope to keep you informed with this report. 

The new service road to our greenkeeper shed has now been completed and by the quality 
of foundations, drainage, materials and workmanship, will last for decades to come. Not only 
is it proved to be a great benefit to those who drive on it but it is no longer an eyesore so 
close to the Clubhouse. 

 

The fill from the old road has been used to fill in the water hole on the 14
th
 , thus we did not 

have the expense of disposing the waste and turned it into a positive with now an escape 
area for the not so long hitters, something the hole has lacked. 

 
A new ladies tee has been constructed on the 11

th
 hole now allowing for a much fairer  

driving angle from the tee. 

 

We have just purchased a modern blade sharpening system, this will ensure all our cutting 
tools are maintained to the level required.  

Also on the Green keeping side the Club unfortunately saw the departure of Grant as our 
contracted casual 3 day a week mechanic. We have now seen fit to employ a full time 5 day 
a week mechanic to service all our equipment including golf carts. Yes, it will cost more but 
the savings will far outweigh the cost. 

 

We recently took delivery of 10 new Yamaha golf carts, once you drive the new ones it is 
instantly noticeable the advances that have been made. 

 
Late March 2018 also saw the arrival of 3 new Aristocrat poker machines plus 2 older  
machines being upgraded to the latest models, current figures indicate that our players have 
taken a liking to them immediately. 

 

I am very pleased to announce that our new poker provider (WPT) continues to bring in very 
solid numbers with record numbers of 169 attending at our ANZAC DAY night game, this 
broke a record just previously set at our Easter game (127). We now offer three nights of 
poker tournaments being Monday, Wednesday & Friday, each night is growing in popularity 
with minimal disruption to our trading facilities. 
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Front cover photo of our outstanding golf course staff, but I have also taken individual photos of 2 
staff members in particular, namely Shane Attard & Nick McCann. Two staff employees who any 
employer would be proud of as Shane Attard this year notches up 38 years of working at  
Cabramatta Golf Club and the òjuniorò of the group Nick McCann notches up a healthy 30 years. 
Well done gentlemen keep up the great work and thank you for your efforts over those years.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A little bit later this year we will put on a bit of a drink and a feed to show our appreciation. 

 

Recent significant competition results include: 

2018 Cabramatta Cup winner Mick Nagy 72 defeating Dylan Marsh & Cameron Glenday both with 
73. 

Cock o Walk winners Bobby Sukhaseume & Joseph Shek defeating Matt Smith & Ted Darmic 4 &3. 

2018 Golden Wattle Cup winner Peter Mahoney 63 nett. 

2018 Senior Order of Merit winner Matthew Taylor 75. 
 

Our Auditors have just concluded there annual audit I am sure they will find procedures are in place 
and that we have traded profitably over the last 12 months but more importantly have placed  
ourselves in a position to trade healthily far into the future. 

Thatôs it for me, until the Spring stay safe and swing slow. 

 

Bill Basan 

General Manager  

Shane  
Attard 

Nick 
McCann 
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The Joker 
From Paris ï A burglar arrested for stealing 2 paintings from the Louvre 
(Paris) after being captured 2 blocks away when his car stopped. (out of  
gas). 
 
When questioned by police regarding entry and removal of two  
multi million dollar paintings, how he got past vast security and  
cameras everywhere, obviously a mastermind but then a foolish error. 
He replied: 
 
ñI had no money to buy ñdegasò to make the ñvangoghò 
 
 
One xmas Phil & Will built a skating rink in the middle of a pasture block.   
A shepherd leading his flock decides to take a short cut across the rink. 
The sheep were afraid of the ice and would not cross. In desperation the 
shepherd begins tugging them across to the other side. 
 
ñLook at that, remarks Phil to Will, that guy is trying to pull the wool over  
our eyes (ice)ò 
 
 
What is red and white and found in many locations on Cabramatta Golf  
Course? 
Member Alan Lucasôs golf balls!!! 
 
 
ñAging is not lost youth but a new stage of opportunity and strengthò 
 
 
Golf Tip from Sam Snead ï USA 1960 
When hitting pitch of chip shots make sure you keep your hands moving forward 
so as to complete your swing.  BIG FAULT with high handicappers stopping hands 
and club on impact.  You are deaccelerating as you come into the ball. 
Accelerate through so you have a follow through past your front hip. 
 
 

C/O The Joker ï Allan Lucas 
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¶ REVIEW OF PREVIOUS MONTH 

So far during April the course has only received 0.4mm of rainfall, this on top of higher than  
usual temperatures.  We have managed to finalise the bunker at the 1

st
 green, with the sand  

going in on Friday 20
th
. Also the 14

th
 dam area, which will now be fairway was also finalised with 

the drainage from the bunkers and the green being linked to a pit, and fairway irrigation being 
installed. Turf was laid on the area, including the embankment at the rear of the 8

th
 tee, 700m2 

in total. Fortunately we have had a new mechanic start, Phil Cooper. He is working through an 
agency at the moment, but hopefully he works out and we can employ him on a permanent  
basis, and at this stage things are going well.  

 

Å REVIEW OF NEXT MONTH 

We will continue to work on garden mulching and hopefully also replant some areas. The path 
that runs from the 14

th
 tee to green will be finalised with a new section being laid through the 

new fairway area, bringing it up to the correct level. Turf will then be laid to finish that area, along 
with the area adjacent to the new driveway.  

 
Greens: Greens are being cut every day on 3.00mm, weather permitting.   

 

Fairways: Fairways are being cut four times a week on 11mm. On Friday 6
th
 April all fairways 

were sprayed with Astro 120ME @ 2lt, Urea @ 5kg and Iron Sulphate @ 10kg, all per hectare.  

Tees:  Tees are being cut on 8mm, twice a week. On Friday 13
th
 all tees were sprayed with Urea 

@ 10kg, Iron Sulphate @ 25kg, Magnesium sulphate @ 25kg and Natrakelp 18-3-10 @ 20lt, all 
per hectare.  

Aprons & Collars:  The aprons and collars were cut twice a week on 8mm. On Friday 20
th
 all 

aprons and collars were sprayed with Urea @ 10kg, Iron Sulphate @ 20kg, Magnesium Sul-
phate @ 20kg and Natrakelp 18-3-10 @ 10lt, all per hectare.    

Rough:  The rough is being cut at 50mm.  

Bunkers: Bunkers are currently raked on Wednesday mornings, and Friday. On Thursday 19
th
 

all bunkers were trimmed, weeded and blow out.    

Machinery Report:  Since Phil Cooper has started with us, ground and sharpened 2 sets of  
Jacobsen Eclipse units, 2 sets of Toro DPA units, replaced roller bearings on all of the  
mentioned cutting heads, repaired a rear wheel bearing on the Jacobsen LF570, repaired 2 golf 
carts and replaced bearings on the rear wheel of a Toro 3150.  

 

Steve KazurinskyðSupervisor 
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The cooler weather is approaching, it is time to consider new grips on your clubs.  
The golf grip is your body's only connection to the club/shaft.  So, if your connection to the club 
is poor, worn grips can mean bad shots.   
In order for a player to play their best golf, their hands need a good connection to the club.   
The best way to accomplish that is with a fresh, new grip.  During a typical round of golf a player 
finds themselves in a number of different lies: hitting out of the deep rough, toe hits, uphill lies, 
downhill lies, wet weather, cold weather, etc.  All of these situations can lead to the club shifting 
or turning in your hands.  If you are playing with old, worn out grips, you are asking for  
trouble!  You need a good grip for a solid connection to the club. Come in and check out the  
excellent selection of grips in store. 
This month we have some super buys on good quality grips. Golf Pride MCC Platinum Series 
available in Red or White, normally $25 per grip now selling $17 per grip fitted a massive saving 
of $8 per grip! 

 
Arthritic grips reduced from $13 now $10 fitted 

 
 
Ideal time to check out your Pro Shop ball account balance to purchase new grips! 
Just a reminder that all ball accounts must be cleared by 30

th
 June 2018 for EOFY. To those 

members that have already started to clear their accounts thank you.  
 
Yours in Golf 
MATT DOWD 


